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 Tel: 01206 734400    Fax: 01206 734400    email:birchparishclerk@aol.com    (www.birchpc.org.uk)
Ms Lorraine Gamble

Planning Casework Manager

Department for Communities and Local Government

5 St Philips Place

Colmore Row

Birmingham  B3 2PW                                                                6th September 2017
Your ref: PCU/RARE/A1530/77929

Dear Ms Gamble

Proposed Demolition of the Closed Church of Birch St Peter in the Diocese of Chelmsford

Referral under the Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011 and the Skelmersdale Agreement of 1986

I acknowledge receipt of your letter of 31st August inviting representations on the matters raised by the Church Commissioners in their request that the decision to call a public inquiry be reconsidered.

This matter was discussed at the meeting of Birch Parish Council held on Tuesday 5th September.  The views of the Council are as follows.

The Council would be sorry to lose the tower and spire of Birch church which are acknowledged to be a distinctive local landmark.  Nevertheless the Council understands and accepts that the only options for the building now are either demolition as proposed by the Church Commissioners or its conversion to residential use as proposed by Mr Cottee.

The settled view of the Council is that it does not support the Cottee proposal.  Conversion of the church building to a large family residence is not considered desirable in the open churchyard which will continue to be used for burials for many years to come.  The Cottee proposal offers no element of public amenity for the local community.  The Council understands that if the building is demolished its footprint will be incorporated into the churchyard as a garden of remembrance.  This would offer some public amenity and is the option favoured by the Council.

For some time the Council has had serious doubts about the practicality of Mr Cottee’s proposal, the likely costs of completing it and Mr Cottee’s access to sufficient funds to meet these costs, particularly unanticipated costs arising once the project was started.  The information disclosed in the Church Commissioners’ letter of 9th February this year has been of great interest to the Council.  It notes that two independently commissioned reports from professional firms put the costs of external and internal fabric repairs alone at more than £3 million.  These estimates do not include the costs of converting the building to a family home which must be considerable.  Against that, the Council notes that Mr Cottee’s estimate of his total net worth is less than £1.5 million.

The Council takes the view that the information contained in the Commissioners’ letter of 9th February is compelling evidence that the Cottee proposal is not financially viable.  The Council shares the Commissioners’ concern that if the Cottee proposal was allowed to go ahead it is highly likely that once partial demolition and repair was commenced the project would founder and be abandoned.  The Council is eager to avoid such an eventuality and the damaging impact it would have on the local environment.

The Council is conscious of the very long time the issue of the future of Birch church has dragged on.  Any agreement to allow the Cottee proposal to proceed would only prolong uncertainty about the building’s future.  It would welcome an early resolution of this long-standing matter.

It is the unanimous wish of the Council that the Secretary of State should agree to reconsider the decision to call for a public inquiry.  It believes that the evidence now available shows that the Cottee proposal is neither practical nor financially viable and that no good purpose would be served by holding a public inquiry.

Yours sincerely,

Alan Condron

Clerk, Birch Parish Council

On Behalf of the Chair

        Parish Clerk c/o 55 Malting Green Road,


   Layer-de-la-Haye, Colchester, Essex CO2 0JJ





The Birch Parish Council           
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